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Kia ora Tatou,
Our students have needed to be extremely resilient / manawaroa and creative / auahatanga
during break times this week. Our court space has been out of action and we have needed to
play different games in parts of the school which we are not usually using. I am really proud
of everyone who has made changes to the way they play this week - great use of our values.

Turf to the Court Space
The excitement is building as we notice the changes
going on to our court spaces with the installation of
turf. We hope this will be ready to use (weather
dependent) by the middle of next week! We thank our
Fundraising for providing the funds for our new turf
and Gameon Turf who are carrying out the install.
Thank you to everyone for keeping clear of the court
area so that installation can continue.

School Car Park
Thank you for avoiding our school car park when dropping off and picking up your children. We
need to keep these areas clear during these times of the day so that our students will continue
to be safe.

Rock Stars
Congratulations to the following students who were awarded Rock Star certificates in
assembly last week:-
Room 1 Jayda and Denley Room 2 The whole class! Room 3 Millie and Austin
Room 4 Amelia and Cameron Room 5 Harley-Quinn and Leo Room 6 Marco and Jay
Room 7 Oliver and Rex Room 8 Elliot and Montana Room 9 Kane and Shreehan
Room 10 Riley and Aspen Room 11 Baylee and Rory Room 12 Amithi and Max
Room 13 Scarlett and Kelvin Room 14 Felix and Karlie

Hoodie Orders
With the changeable weather there is a big need for warm + named clothing. We are going to
send off another order for a school hoodie soon. If you would like to order a hoodie for your
child please fill in the form below and / or contact the office

Wellington Free Ambulance
Next Friday (8 September) we will be raising funds for Wellington Free Ambulance. Students
can wear their pyjamas / a onesie / oddie / dressing gown to school for our coin trail and
parade.

Please come and see me, email me or call the school to talk with me if you have any questions
or queries. 5660059 or principal@huttcentral.school.nz

Ngā mihi nui,
Michael Gendall
Principal

mailto:principal@huttcentral.school.nz


Room 1, 2 and 3 Football Tournament
The Year 0 and 1s were lucky enough to spend Tuesday afternoon playing football in the sunshine.
We would like to thank Tony, from SportZone, for bringing his equipment in, marking up our school
field and running this event with the help of 15 Senior School students who were either referring or
managing the teams. It was fabulous to see great examples of tuakana teina (older and younger
students) and everyone having a wonderful time together.

LOST PROPERTY
The Lost Property Bin (in the corridor next to Room 3) is over
flowing with lovely warm coats, sweatshirts and jerseys.
Please take the time to go through and see if anything belongs
to your family.

HUTT CENTRAL ONESIE DAY
We are proud to be fundraising for the Wellington Free
Ambulance Onesie Appeal. To celebrate Onesie Day on
Friday 8 September we are encouraging everyone to come
dressed in their favourite onesie or oodie. You can bring a
donation on the day or donate by clicking this link.
Everything we raise will go towards keeping our emergency
ambulance service free of charge to anyone in our
community. Many of you will have an experience or know
someone who has needed Wellington Free Ambulance and will understand and appreciate how
important it is for us to support them so they can continue to be there for us when we need them.
Thank you for being one-of-a-kind onesie-ful.

Breakfast Club
Breakfast Club is in the school hall every school day from 8.30am-8.50am.
Everybody who'd like a bite to eat or some company at that time is welcome.
Donations of jam, margarine, honey and rice bubbles would be greatly appreciated.
These can be left at the School Office.
If you're interested in volunteering at Breakfast Club once a week or once a fortnight, please contact Kathryn Rose at
kathrynrose11771@gmail.com.

Scholastic Book Club
The latest flyer has gone home to families this week.
Please order online at scholastic.co.nz/LOOP and link your

order to Hutt Central School.
This issue will close to orders tomorrow - Friday 1st September

https://www.onesieday.co.nz/users/hutt-central-school-2


For the first time EVER Hutt Central School Fundraising Committee is
bringing rock (and bingo) to Hutt Central School – it’s time for young and
old rockers to come out to play!

This is not your standard bingo night; it’s a comedy show that will have
your feet tapping, head banging and the school hall rocking with your
favourite rock tunes. There will be guitar competitions, games, prizes, and
guaranteed laughs.

Visit Penny and Jo in the office to purchase your $25 tickets and let them know your team name (6-8 players
per team). Block out Friday 27 October from 7pm and dust-off your black jeans, ugg boots, Guns N’ Roses
and AC/DC shirts! Get in quick, you don’t want to find that the “night you won’t forget” is booked out!

This is an R18 event which includes adult comedy and content. There will be eftpos available on the night
but don’t forget to bring cash for raffle prizes and to prevent bar queues.

Visit our website for links to the classes, contacts for teachers and an updated calendar
http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/

Week 7 Term 3
27th August-1st September Friday - Interzone Swimming Comp

Week 8 Term 3
4th September - 8th September

Wednesday - Senior Basketball sessions
Board of Trustees meeting 7pm Staffroom

Friday - Wellington Free Ambulance Onesie Day
- Assembly - School hall 2.20pm

Week 9 Term 3
11th September - 15th September

Te Wiki O Te Reo Maori

Week 10 Term 3
18th September - 22nd September

Celebration of the Arts Evening
Friday - Last day of term 3

- Assembly - School hall 2.20pm

Our 2023 Seesaw Blogs
Please let your child’s teacher know if you have any problems viewing their individual learning journal.

Room 1 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma12023

Room 2 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma22023

Room 3 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma32023

Room 4 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma42023

Room 5 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma52023

Room 6 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma62023

Room 7 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma72023

Room 8 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma82023

Room 9 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma92023

http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/
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https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma52023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma62023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma72023
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Room 10 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma102023

Room 11 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma112023

Room 12 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma122023

Room 13 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma132023

Room 14 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma142023

Community News

OSCAR House Holiday Programme
Monday 25th September to Friday 6th October 2023
Programme plans, information & enrolments are now available for our quality school holiday
programmes.
http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-junior/ School Years 0 – 2
http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-middle/ School Years 3 – 8
We are an MSD OSCAR approved programme & OSCAR subsidies are available.
Our premises are adjacent to Eastern Hutt School
We welcome new whanau and we’d love to have you join us!
We’re celebrating 25 years of quality child care in November 2023.

https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma102023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma112023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma122023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma132023
https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma142023
http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-junior/
http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-middle/


Your local Performing Arts School.

Dance, Drama and Singing for students aged 4-18 yrs old.
Led by a London West End performer!

AOTEA-JOHNSONVILLE-KARORI-LOWER HUTT-NEWTOWN-UPPER HUTT
Book your child’s two-week trial for next term NOW!

www.spotlightperformingarts.co.nz

http://www.spotlightperformingarts.co.nz


HOODIE ORDER

Name ………………….... Class ….
Cost Amount to

pay

Hoodie
Name on the back as you want it written ……………………………………

Size 6 $55.00

Size 8 $55.00

Size 10 $55.00

Size 12 $55.00

Other - Adult sizes $65.00


